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DEVELOPMENT SQUAD REFUND POLICY: SEASON 2025 

 

When a player is offered a position at Northern Tigers FC, they will be asked to complete our 

registration process, confirming their acceptance of the position. Once a player has accepted a 

position, we will no longer seek to fill that position. 

Players commit to paying the PRF at the time of accepting the position. The full payment of the PRF 

is due at the time of accepting the offer. For the 2025 season the Development Squad PRF is $640 

including GST, merchant and transaction charges.  

Should a player withdraw after accepting a position, this has a potential number of adverse 

consequences for the affected squad and the wider program. We have developed the following 

policy in relation to fees payable / refunded.  

• Withdrawal in the period from acceptance up to 31 January 2025 = 100% refund after 

deducting an administration fee 

• Withdrawal after 1 February 2025 through to 30 September 2025 = based upon a pro rata 

scenario after admin fee is deducted. A pro rata arrangement deduction will be calculated as 

any sessions completed.  

The administration fee will be $70.  

The price per session will be $19. 

 

Please note that Northern Tigers FC cannot provide any refunds on purchased training uniform. All 

Development Squad player uniforms are subject to the refund policy of the uniform supplier – 

Macron.  

Player withdrawal needs to be formally confirmed in writing to the Football Administration Manager. 

For the purpose of refund calculation, the date of written communication confirming the player’s 

withdrawal will be the effective date. 
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